	Sutton School Committee

Sutton, Massachusetts 01590


The Sutton School Committee met in Room 1A of the Sutton Municipal Center on Monday, September 8th, 2008.

School Committee Members present at the meeting were Mr. Paul Brennan, Chair, Ms. Liisa Locurto, Vice-chair, Ms. Tracey Zuliani, Secretary and Ms. Wendy Mead, Ms. Pamela Beaton Graves.

Administrator present at the meeting was Dr. Cecilia Di Bella, Superintendent.

Agenda Item 1 – Call to Order

Mr. Brennan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Agenda Item 2 – Citizen Forum

No one wished to speak.   

At 7:36, Mr. Brennan reopened the Citizen Forum to invite Ms. Katherine Desrosiers to speak.  Her son has been a student in the Sutton school district and is now in 10th grade. She recently moved and is now living in Millbury.  Rather than disrupt her son’s education, she hopes that the Committee will allow him to remain in Sutton under the School Choice program.  She presented an appeal to the Committee to set aside the cap on the number of School Choice students per grade to allow her son to remain in the Sutton schools.  The Committee agreed to allow her son to remain at the High School while it discusses the options and will return a decision at the next convened meeting of the Committee on September 22nd if not sooner. 

Agenda Item 3 – Consent Agenda

Ms. Zuliani moved and Ms. Locurto seconded to approve the Minutes of the June 16th, 2008 meeting and the Bill Schedule dated September 8th, 2008 as presented.

Carried 5/0

Agenda Item 4 – Student Update

Mr. Raymond Magner, one of this year’s student representatives, provided the following update:

· The first days of school went well, with few issues. 

· Many of the grades have met in the auditorium to discuss issues that will pertain to their grades, with only the junior class remaining to meet.  

· Students are grateful to have agenda books this year that they did not have to purchase.

· There were some initial issues with parking/drop off which have now been resolved.  

· There is an exciting achievement in the History department; all of the AP students did very well on the AP exam, with none scoring less than a 4 (out of 5).  

· Homecoming, at which Douglas is the opponent this year, is coming up on September 13th and promises to be a fun occasion including a pep rally on Friday put on by the Student Council.  

· Lastly, fall sports have begun and the teams have been successful so far. 

Agenda Item 5 –Policy Regarding High Visibility Attire for Cross Country Team

The School Committee determined that it is within its purview to develop a policy to establish guidelines for equipment and gear that will increase the athletic teams’ visibility to motorists for the times when the athletes are on public access ways (streets).  The Policy subcommittee will develop a policy to present to the Committee. Dr. DiBella noted that the Athletic Director Dan Delongchamp is scheduled to present an update about the program at the September 22nd meeting. He will discuss various options to implement the Committee’s intent.

Agenda Item 6 – Approve School Committee Goals

A rough draft of the School Committee’s goals was presented.  Discussion ensued about how best to be sure that the Committee is working toward the overarching goals throughout the year and what self-assessing tool(s) the district should be using.  It was noted that Baldrige is not and should be one of the goals on the list.  Ms. Zuliani and Ms. Locurto will meet with Lauren Dubeau and the Superintendent to discuss this further and will report to the full Committee. In addition, members of the School Committee are asked to be part of each of the school councils; Ms. Zuliani will serve on the Middle School council, Ms. Locurto on the High School council, Ms. Mead on the Elementary School council and Mr. Brennan on the Simonian Center council.  Ms. Beaton Graves already serves on the District Learning team. 

Agenda Item 7 – Discuss Search for Assistant High School Principal

Mr. Goyette has been appointed to be the acting principal for the Middle School, leaving a gap in the High School.  A search committee of eight individuals has been formed, including Ms. Zuliani, and is beginning to interview candidates on an aggressive schedule.  

Agenda Item 8 – Approve Statement of Interest (SOI) for Simonian Center Roof Repair

The persistent problems associated with the Simonian Center roof were recently profiled in the Millbury-Sutton Chronicle. Further, the recent Simpson, Gumpherz and Heger report documented that the roof is past its useful life cycle and must be replaced. The cost of a roof replacement is considered under the Massachusetts School Building Authority’s (MSBA) ‘major repair’ category that addresses major structural deficiencies in existing school buildings that are in use. The district and Town must submit a Statement of Interest by November 15th to request funding consideration. However, there are no guarantees.  The town is moving forward with the roof repair independent of this process while also   pursuing state reimbursement. This will be an item on the agenda item at the Board of Selectmen’s meeting on September 30th.

Ms. Mead moved and Ms. Beaton Graves seconded Resolved: Having convened in an open meeting on Monday, September 8, 2008 the Sutton School Committee of the Sutton School District in accordance with its charter, by-laws, and ordinances, has voted to authorize the Superintendent to submit to the Massachusetts School Building Authority the Statement of Interest dated>>> for the Simonian Early Learning Center located at 375 Boston Road, Sutton which describes and explains the following deficiencies and the priority category for which Sutton may be invited to apply to the Massachusetts School Building Authority in the future Major Repair Project, Priority 1; and hereby further specifically acknowledges that by submitting this Statement of Interest, the Massachusetts School Building Authority in no way guarantees the acceptance or the approval of an application, the awarding of a grant

or any other funding commitment from the Massachusetts School Building Authority, or commits Sutton School District to filing an application for funding with the Massachusetts School Building Authority.

Carried 5/0

Agenda Item 9 – Review Opening Day of 2008-09 School Year

The Superintendent expressed a huge ‘thank you’ to the PTO for the wonderful breakfast buffet on last Wednesday’s opening day of the 2008-09 school year.  The faculty and staff had two busy days acclimating to the start of the school year.  Dr. Di Bella also expressed her appreciation to middle school faculty in particular who really pulled together to fill gaps due to last minute staff changes.  Opening day with students also went very well!  It is notable that bussing went very smoothly with the revamped bus routes.  Overall, there were very few glitches; buses picked up students at the proper stops and arrived at school on time.  Dismissals also went very smoothly.  She also noted that despite the bussing request deadline, over 250 riders joined the system in the summer.  In terms of school, the students seem very happy and are settling in nicely.  Ms. Zuliani reiterated that the bussing has gone very smoothly and Ms. Mead noted that she has received positive feedback from parents. 

Agenda Item 10 – Superintendent’s Update

Dr. Di Bella reported the following:

· On September 4th, the district was able to lock in a rate for heating oil at $3.42/gallon. While this amount is higher than last year, it is lower than anticipated  $3.74 rate and will result in a savings of $46,000. which balances the approved FY ‘09 budget. 

· There will be a college fair on Friday, September 19th.  

· The Kaleidoscope Theater will present an anti-bullying program next week for all 3rd grade students.  

· Fall benchmarking and reading assessments are in progress in the Simonian Center and Elementary School.  There will be open houses in the schools this week and next.  In addition, there will be Native American perspectives and teepee talks in the field.  

· The tentative date for a joint meeting with the Finance Committee, the Board of Selectmen and the School Committee is Monday, November 3rd.  

· Two reminders for parents: 

· The buzzer system is now in place on the doors of all buildings; doors are now locked at 9:00 a.m. and visitors must ring the buzzer to obtain entry to the schools.  

· The state primary election is on September 16th and voters are asked to please avoid the Simonian Center between 8-8:30 a.m. and 2:30–3:15 p.m. to avoid the parent drop-off/pick-up crowd.   

· Mr. Delongchamp will be invited to give an update on the sport program, including a discussion about a possible cooperative hockey program.  

Agenda Item 11 – New Business, Agenda Items, Action Items

· Ms. Rothermich will present an update soon on the telephone notification system.  

· Ms. Mead applauded the upgrades the system in which parents only had to update any changes to their student’s information rather than fill in all of the student’s information.

Agenda Item 12 – Adjournment to Executive Session

Ms. Mead moved and Ms. Beaton Graves seconded to adjourn to executive session for the purpose of discussing collective bargaining.  

Carried 5/0 at 8:07 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carol S. Colena

Recording Secretary 
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